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A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on February 15, 2017 and was attended by
Commissioner Richard Booker; Lieutenant Christopher Flanagan; Officer Raymond Matus,
Highway Patrol; William Cassidy, Highway Field Leader; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer;
William Cassidy, Director of Parking, Mary Ann Donnelly, Administrative Assistant; and
Radnor residents Sean Dineen, Mr. & Mrs. Urheim.

William A. Colarulo

STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM,
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2017, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUINESS:

1.

2.

Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming, requests permission to
hold the Annual Wheels of Wayne Car & Motorcycle Show on Sunday, April 30, 2017. (Rain
date Sunday, May 7, 2017).

Staff Traffic Committee recommends that the Annual Wheels of Wayne Car & Motorcycle
Show on Sunday, April 30, 2017 be approved. All paperwork has been submitted to the
State for road closure permits. Insurance binders have been received.

Commissioner Higgins is requesting a crosswalk be placed on King of Prussia Road at the
exit from the Route 100 station.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends that this item be placed on hold until the development
process is completed with Penn Medicine. This way all traffic planning and studies can
incorporate this and future traffic issues.

A citizen is concerned regarding the lighting for pedestrians on South Ithan Avenue near the
P&V Bridge.

Staff Traffic has sent an email to Villanova University making them aware of safety concerns
on South Ithan Avenue near the P&W Bridge. Staff Traffic noted that the street light is
working properly. There have been no recent pedestrian accidents at this location.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.

Mr. Albany requests that the timing of the traffic signals on Lancaster Avenue approaching
the Radnor Financial Center/Shopping Complex be reevaluated. Traffic in the morning and
afternoon back-up to the point you sit through 2-3 cycles before getting through intersection.

1



Amy Kaminsiki, Traffic Engineer, will follow up with Steve Norcini, Director of Public Works,
to ensure this traffic light is working properly.

2. John McCurdy requests a stop sign be installed at the intersection of Paul Road and
Chamounix Road.

Staff Traffic Commitiee reports that this item will be deferred until future evaluation and in
coordination with the park redevelopment and possible entrance changes.

Walk in items from residents:

1.

Sean Dineen has concerns with speeding on Midland Avenue and is requesting speed humps be
installed for traffic calming.

This item was previously listed on Staff Traffic on the December 15, 2015 meeting. At that time, a traffic
counter was placed on Midland Avenue for seven days from 12/8/15 until 12/15/15. The average speed
was 25 mph; 85" percentile speed was 32 mph and the ADT was 591 vehicles. Based on the criteria, a
speed hump can be placed anywhere near a park entrance.

Mr. & Mrs. Urheim request a traffic and safety analysis concerning trucks entering School Lane for
deliveries to merchants.

Staff Traffic will evaluate the safety issues on School Lane. This item will be revisited at the March 15,
2017 meeting.



